
 

January News 

Dear Members, 

It is with a big sigh of relief as we enter the new year with what seems like a fresh start after all last 

year’s disruptions. 

Season’s greetings to you all.  I trust you had a fun and relaxing time with family and friends. 

 

Privacy Issues 

You will notice that our programme book now contains email addresses as well as, in some cases, 

both a land line and mobile number. 

Please note that this information is only for the use of our members, or bridge purposes, and is not 

to be shared with any other party. 

 

Programme Book 

Several points to note so take out your pencil. 

Anniversary Day – Holiday Bridge is 25 January.  Therefore swap over 18 with 25 January.  Matai 

pairs (3) is now 18 January. 

Email – John Ellen, please add an “s” ellens@xtra.co.nz 
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    Important Dates  

Open Tournament 7 February at Waikanae 

AGM 22 February. 

The New Zealand Order of Merit                                                                   

Arch Jelley OBE from the Mt. Eden Bridge Club in Auckland was awarded this for services to athletics 

and the game of bridge.  Congratulations Arch!  Brother Charlie was a longstanding and life member 

of our club.  

 

 

And more good news!  Congratulations to Ady Dale, Chris Farrow and Miriam Lewin who all recently 

passed their directors’ exam and to Maureen Pratchett, thank you for your teaching and time. 

Kind Regards 

Vicky 
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